Meeting of Llangedwyn Community Council Meeting No 324 held on Tuesday 28th May 2020 at 7pm using the wi-fi Zoom conference App. This was in response to the Covid 19 Emergency.
Present: Nick Powell (Chairman); Glyn Broadbent; Adrian Phillips; Emma Wilde; Maureen Wilde; 
Also Present: Cllr Aled Davies

In the absence of a Clerk the Chairman took the minutes of the meeting.
324.1 Apologies 
Apologies were received from Len Lewis and Gareth Williams.
324.2 Minutes of Meeting No 323 held on Tuesday 25th February
The Minutes were approved and signed.
324.3 Matters Arising
a) Service Delivery Agreement (322.4.a) No further progress.

b) Appointment of New Clerk (322.8.b) The position is still vacant.

c) Local Broadband Plan (322.2) No further progress.
d) Deep Pothole in Layby (323.8) It was reported that a car had recently become grounded in a deep pothole in the layby on the B4396 outside Llangedwyn. It was agreed that the hole should be filled in or, alternatively, access to the layby restricted, which would also prevent fly tipping which has been a problem there. Ongoing.
324.4  Correspondence Sent
a) Press report of February meeting to the Advertizer and County Times.
 324.5 Correspondence Received/Business
a) Clerks and Councils Direct Circular
b) Request for Donation from Hope House
324.6 Planning Matters
There were no planning matters.
324.7 Finance
a) Current a/c statement no 284 and Business Reserve a/c statement no 144 received showing balances of £6,984.09 and £553.34, respectively. 
b) It was agreed that Mrs Denise Williams should be asked if she would be able to carry out the internal audit of the Community Council’s accounts, 2019/2020.
323.8 Any Other Business
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